TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

EAST HAMPTON, CT 06424

BOARD OF FINANCE
Monday, September 19, 2016
Town Hall Meeting Room 

Approved Minutes

Present: Allison Tokarz, Marc Lambert, Alannah Coshow, Alan Hurst and Steve Ritchie   

Not Present: Janine Jiantonio and Dean Markham 

Other attendee(s): Jeffery Jylkka: Director of Finance
1-2. Chairman Tokarz called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Upon a motion by Ms. Coshow, seconded by Mr. Ritchie, item 10b) Police Dog was added to the agenda. Vote: 5-0 Motion Passed. 

3. Approval of Minutes:


a) Regular Meeting 8-15-16
Mr. Hurst made a motion to approve the minutes as presented after verification that $13,000 is the correct amount discussed in re: to the police dog. The motion was         seconded by Ms. Coshow. Vote: 5-0. Motion Passed. 
4. Public Remarks: 





None
5. Special Presentations:

 




None
6. Correspondence: 

 




None
7. Status Reports [Financial]:

Mr. Jylkka informed the board that the 2015/2016 Fiscal Year is closing out and while it was expected that a loss of $250,000 would be reported (due to the $250,000 of fund balance that was used); it is looking to be closer to $115,000. He went on to state that, on the expense side, General Government will be returning $170,000 and the Board of Education will be returning $16,000. When asked by Ms. Coshow about getting this information in writing, Mr. Jylkka stated that the October meeting will include the end of year transfer activity which will include a detailed review of all departmental deficits. That information, he also confirmed, will be distributed prior to the meeting for Board members to review.   
8. Financial Transactions:

a) Funding for 250th Celebration    

Josh Piteo, Council Member and Chair of the 250th Celebration Committee, was in attendance to inform the Board Members of activities to date and to request an appropriation of funds for associated costs. Mr. Piteo distributed and reviewed a 4-page list of potential events and activities to fundraise and/or celebrate the anniversary in 2017. He shared that he is already working with the Old Homes Day Committee to coordinate activities around the anniversary theme and reviewed specs for an Anniversary Clock to be installed in the Village Center (at the intersection of Barton Hill and Main St.). The clock while at a quoted cost of $20,000, will allow for the purchase of space at the base of the clock to have a name engraved (similar to the personalized bricks sold in the past). Each of the 100 available “spaces”, he went on to explain, will be sold at $250 essentially covering the cost of the clock. Finally, he shared that because the Celebration Committee has yet to receive any funding; all costs to date have been graciously covered by the Park and Recreation Special Revenue Budget. Given these unplanned expenses hitting the P&R budget and the need to place a deposit for the clock, Mr. Piteo requested that the Board recommend that the Council appropriate $20,000 for Celebration costs.  
After a brief discussion about where the money will be appropriated from and what will happen to any remaining balance at the conclusion of the Celebration, Mr. Hurst made a motion in the form of the below resolution that was seconded by Mr. Lambert. 

Resolved: that the Board of Finance recommends that the Town Council appropriate Twenty Thousand Dollars ($20,000) for costs in connection with East Hampton’s 250th Celebration; and the appropriation shall be funded from unassigned General Fund balance ($20,000) and the total amount shall be transferred to the Park and Recreation Special Revenue Fund. The appropriation may be spent on expenses to celebrate and commemorate this historic event as determined by the 250th Celebration Committee. Upon completion of the celebration, unexpected funds and excess revenue not designated for a particular purpose shall be returned to the General Fund. 
Vote: 5-0. Motion Passed. 

9. New Business:


a) Capital Committee meeting and members
Mr. Jylkka informed the Board that there is a Capital Committee meeting scheduled for Thursday September 29th and representation by the Board is needed since Ms. Jiantonio will not be able to attend. It was suggested the since Mr. Lambert replaced Ms. Jiantonio as Vice-Chair, he also replace her as BoF representative on the Capital Committee. Mr. Lambert agreed. Mr. Jylkka also confirmed for the Board that they will all be on distribution of the agenda and while not representing the Board at the table, are welcome to attend the meeting if they so choose.  
10. Continued Business:
a) Update – Fiscal Year 2016-2017 additional appropriation for pre-referendum costs for the Town Hall/Center School/Memorial School project ($250,000).
Mr. Jylkka informed the Board that while the recommendation for appropriation was moved forward to the Council, it did not pass at the Council meeting and therefore will not be occurring. 
b) Police Canine Program
Discussion began with concerns being expressed by multiple Board Members around the process, or lack there of, followed for this new program that will have an ongoing annual cost. The lack of input sought from the Board coupled with no formal vote from Town Council were cited as some of the concerns along with the simple fact that future funding decisions may impact a living being rather than a vehicle or other inanimate “thing”. Discussion then moved to the Members trying to understand East Hampton Code 45-3: Additional Appropriations and finally moved to an overall concern of the Departments ability to service the community considering not only the impact of canine handler training and unknown future program maintenance costs but the departments consistent misfortune with officer injuries.  
While some Members discussed inviting the Chief in for a Pre-budget planning detailed discussion of the department, others felt that this pre-budget discussion which is truly being sparked by the Canine Program (which is incurring no cost to the town this fiscal year) is premature. While next year’s budget presentation will include a canine related line item, in the end it will be up to the chief to re-prioritize his needs based on any cuts made. The Board will not have any authority to dictate what line items are impacted by cuts. 
In closing, Mr. Jylkka suggested that since there is so much passion being expressed around the lack of process when it comes to funding of new programs, the member’s should consider drafting a policy of involvement for Board and Council and present for possible adoption/implementation. 
11. Liaison's Reports 
a) Town Council 

No Report
b) Board of Education
No Report 
It was noted however that the BOE has changed their meetings to the 1st and 3rd Mondays of each month which results in a conflict with this meeting (3rd Monday). Confusion with the new website design was also expressed. 
c) Economic Development Commission

No Report
d) Lake / Conservation
Ms. Coshow reported that there was nothing new discussed.  
e) Fire Commission

Mr. Ritchie shared that a Workers Compensation presentation was presented by Lisa Seymour (HR Director) per the request of the Commission and that they will be replacing a thermal imaging camera that went down at a cost of $5,600 which is a $4000 discount from the normal price rather than spending the $2600 it would cost to repair the old one.  He also shared a discussion about white board vs. updated technology for emergency scene management. The UTV was delivered and they are in the process of purchasing a trailer to be able to transport it to scenes. Finally, ongoing maintenance continues at all 3 fire houses. 
f) Brownfields/Redevelopment

No Report

g) Park & Rec. Advisory Board              

Mr. Hurst shared that while the Board did not meet information was shared around someone proposing to fund the renovation of the Middle Haddam Schoolhouse and then leasing it back to the Town. He did not have a lot of detail to share at this point but assumes it will be presented back to the Board if occurring during the next budget cycle.   
h) Water Development Task Force

Mr. Hurst reported that the Task Force is waiting for approval from the Council to move forward with an RFP for interconnecting the existing water systems. In response to an inquiry around the status of the water the town owns at Oakum Dock, Mr. Hurst shared that there are no plans to tap into nor sell that water at this time.   
12. Public Remarks



None
13. Town Manager's Report

In Mr. Maniscalco’s absence, Mr. Jylkka shared that all light bulbs in the Town Hall were
changed to LED providing a $500/month savings.  

14. Adjournment:

 The motion to adjourn made by Mr. Hurst and was seconded by Mr. Ritchie. 

  Vote: 5-0.  Motion Passed.  Meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Renee Bafumi

Recording Secretary
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